College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, December 11, 2002

2:30 p.m. – AA-145

1.  
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 2:40 p.m. by Council Chair, John Christensen.

Present:

Classified:  Barbara Allcox, John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Barb Ross, Teresina Steffes

Faculty:  Bruce Carlton, Saul Jones, Judy Mays, Leverett Smith, Ron Weston

Management:  Helen Carr, Gloria Gideon, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, McKinley Williams

Students:  None

Absent:  Mariles Magalong, Lesette Balanos, Karla Hernandez; Hariara Edward Lucky, Hugo Ramos, Erik Suarez

Guests:  Lance Beeson, Tim Clow, Susan Lamb, Lynda Lawrence, Jeanette Moore

2.
INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  John introduced Lance, Tim, Susan, Lynda and Jeanette as visitors to the meeting

3.  
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  The agenda was approved with the addition of a brief break for the Council to be photographed for Helen’s presentation at the January 29, 2003, governing board meeting.

4.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes from November 13, 2002, were approved.

5.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  d.  Update on Fees – Jeanette Moore gave an overview of the nine fees currently being charged to students and which ones have been deemed “illegal” by Ralph Black, the attorney general from the State Chancellor’s Office in Sacramento.  

1. Liability Insurance/Malpractice Insurance Fees - $9.50  & $30.50 – Should be responsibility of district office..
2. Processing Fee - $1.00 – Illegal - discontinued.
3. Instructional Fees – varied – Mack and Lynda will determine the “lasting value” of the fee.  Also the district will write a policy whereby students have the option to purchase the material outside of the District.

4. Student I.D. Card - $2.00 – This fee should be optional.
5. Transcript Fee - $5.00 after first two – Students must be allowed the first two free transcripts or verifications.  Also the colleges are asked to provide cost breakdown of the $5 charge per copy.  District office is working on cost analysis.
6. Foreign Student/Non-Resident Fees – DVC’s catalog statement on non-resident fees does not match CCC and LMC.  DVC will correct their publication.
7. Breakage Fee – Illegal – discontinued.

8. Room Card Key Fee - $1.00 – Illegal – discontinued.

9. Credit by Exam for Non-Resident – Non-resident students will no longer be in charge of the non-resident fee when challenging.  They will be charged $11.00 per unit. 

We are looking into other means of collecting monies.  Helen said Mariles will transfer $8,000.00 into the Admissions & Records budget for next semester to offset the loss in fees for hourly support in Jeanette’s office.  

a.  Rothman Sculpture – Jennifer Ounjian-Auque distributed the sub-committee’s six recommendations via e-mail. 

1. We graciously accept the sculpture being donated by the artist.

2. We aggressively seek the $15,000 necessary for transport and installation of this work of art on the Contra Costa College campus.

3. We further recommend that funds designated for the beautification of the campus be redirected into this beautification project.

4. We recommend that architects involved in new construction be provided with pictures and diagrams of the sculpture and installation proposals with the recommendation that this be incorporated into the new construction, which could then include the transportation and relocation costs.

5. We recommend that the college take prompt action in this acquisition, since the artist has been waiting for years for our decision.

6. We additionally recommend that if beautification funds are not currently available that the CCC Foundation aggressively works towards fundraising to acquire the necessary funds.

After much discussion, the constituency groups caucused for five minutes.  Management came back with a “yes” vote to support the sub-committee’s recommendations with the caveats of absolutely no college funds will be used and the art work be placed by the Art Building as there are plans for the previously mentioned space in the architect’s plans for the new SA Building.  Faculty agreed with management’s decision.  Classified overwhelmingly rejected having the art work on campus.  Consensus was not reached.  John went back through the minutes to find at the March 14, 2001 meeting, College Council did accept the sculpture unconditionally.  Jennifer said there is a community college in South Carolina possibly interested in the piece.  Helen said since we have accepted, her office will look into having it shipped here and then determine what will be done with the piece.  A subcommittee was formed to work with Helen.  

b.  Honorary Degree – Barb Ross distributed the proposed district guidelines to be approved at the governing board via DGC and the college’s procedures for selecting recipients via e-mail. After some discussion, the following changes were made to the college’s procedures:  Item #2 Any nomination must be submitted by December 1st of each academic year.  Item #4 should be changed to . . . and the department major, if any, which would be appropriate, and why.  Item #5 A nomination subcommittee will be selected by the College Council to review and make a recommendation on the nomination to the College Council.  The subcommittee must include two faculty members, two managers, and two classified staff members.  Barb will bring the college procedures back to the February College Council meeting.  

c.  Probation & Dismissal Policy Revision – Judy Mays distributed the Procedures for Implementing District Probation and Dismissal via e-mail.  Judy will add the District Office policy number underneath the title.  The procedures were approved.

6.  
NEW BUSINESS:  a.  FYI Policy C3002.0 and Bulletin Board Policy C3011.0 – Barbara Allcox went over the policies.  She announced that MCHS students would be willing to resurface the bulletin boards and keep the boards clean.  There was some discussion about the purpose of the campus FYI’s.  Two sub-committees were formed; one for the FYI’s – Judy Mays, Saul Jones, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, and Barbara Allcox; and one for the Bulletin Boards – Bruce Carlton, Leverett Smith, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, and Barbara Allcox.

b.  Budget Update – Helen gave the budget update in Mariles’ absence.  The Business Office will be sending out an up-to-date status report on every department’s spending thus far.  No decisions have been made on cuts from the District Office yet.  It is likely we will have to cut budgets this year.  Mack mentioned that we have already looked at cutting the course schedule to help us put our C-contract budget in-line.  

c.  Bond Update:  Building Design Process – Mack distributed the building design process.  There will be a meeting with the three different architects who have been chosen to do the S.A. Building, the Library and the Vocational Building in order to maintain some consistency in design.  

7. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS – ICC and ASU will be participating in their retreat prior to the spring semester.  There are three events this Friday, December 13th:  1) Vocal and Piano Recital in M-116 at 7:30 p.m.; 2) Dance Performance in Knox Center at 8:00 p.m.; and 3) nursing pinning ceremony in the Fireside Room at 6:00 p.m.  As part of the Great Urban Escape, Helen participated in last month with the Yosemite Institute, we are working with the City of Richmond to help support 24 students from the WCCUSD to go to Yosemite during the spring break in April.  Park Ranger, Shelton Johnson, will be at Contra Costa College on Sunday, February 9th, to give his Buffalo Soldier presentation in honor of Black History Month.  College For Kids will also be offering a Yosemite class this summer in conjunction with the Yosemite Institute.  Linda reminded everyone it is scholarship season and asked for assistance in urging students to apply for scholarships.  Laurie Laxa is available to help students complete application forms.  Currently they are looking for women head of households for a women’s scholarship. 

8.  
NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday, February 12, 2003; however, a special meeting will be called after the Spring Semester begins to assemble the Council for another photo to include the student membership.  

9.
ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

